
 

12th April 2024 

 

Dear Parents / Carers, 

Parent Communication regarding Greenacres building 

I am writing to you regarding the ongoing issues with our building at Greenacres and to allay 
any concerns you may have. 
 
It has come to my attention that there are some rumours circulating about the school being 
demolished and rebuilt and I am writing to clarify the situation.  
 
As things currently stand, experts have told us that the building cannot be in normal operation 
because of the risk associated with structural movement and degradation. But the building has 
not been officially condemned and we have not been told that we will not be able to rebuild on 
the existing site.  

 
It is possible that the repairs we have been undertaking over the Easter period will prove to 
be non-viable. However, at this stage, we are investigating and taking advice on many different 
options relating to repair, refurbishment and/or rebuilding of the building. 

The Trust has endeavoured to keep the whole school community up to date with what is a 
complex and evolving situation and we will continue to be fully transparent about the problems 
we face and the arrangements we are making.  

The Trust’s priority is always the safety of our children and staff. It is for this reason that we 
have arranged temporary accommodation for the whole of the summer term. We feel that this 
is the best way to continue the children’s education face-to-face, while we assess the situation 
with the school building and make plans to ensure that there is no further disruption. 
 
We fully understand that this is an unsettling time for all the children, parents and staff within 
the Greenacres community and we appreciate your ongoing support and understanding in this 
matter. 
 
In the meantime, please feel free to contact me if you have any questions or concerns about 
this issue. 
 
Thank you for your continuing support in this matter. 

 
Yours sincerely, 
 
Sarah Findlay-Cobb 
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